
 

 
 
 

Our Reference: RMC/GHR 

5th October 2020 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

I am writing to inform you of a recommendation with regard to Brookfield school uniform. As we 
approach the colder months, combined with our need to maintain good ventilation throughout the 
school due to COVID-19 arrangements, we are keen to ensure students are as comfortable as possible 
when in lessons. To ensure that students do not become too cold in classrooms, parents are reminded 
that an official Brookfield Community School jumper does exist as part of our uniform and is allowed 
to be worn under the school blazer.  This official Brookfield Jumper (pictured left) can be purchased 
through our uniform supplier, Gogna, at www.gognaschoolwear.co.uk 
 

Alternatively, a plain black (no lettering or logos) V neck jumper can be worn under their blazer. An 
example is provided (right). It is strongly recommended that students do wear a pullover from after 
October half term. 

 

Students may also decide to wear a 
white t-shirt or base-layer under their 
white shirt to provide additional 
warmth.   
 
The rest of the uniform policy remains 
unchanged, with hoodies, denim and 
colourful jackets not allowed on school 
site.  An outdoor, winter coat (dark in 
colour), may be worn over the school 
blazer but should be removed when 
students enter classrooms. 

 

 
If you have any questions regarding the contents of this letter, please do not hesitate to contact myself 
or your child’s Head or Assistant Head of Year. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
Mr R M Cronin 
Deputy Headteacher 

http://www.gognaschoolwear.co.uk/

